MINUTES OF THE MEETING
OF THE
BOARD OF METROPOLITAN POLICE COMMISSIONERS

Due to unforeseen circumstances, the Board of Metropolitan Police Commissioners
meeting scheduled for Monday, February 11, 2019, was cancelled and rescheduled. The Board
of Metropolitan Police Commissioners for the Town of Speedway held its regular meeting on
Tuesday, February 19, 2019, at 10:30 AM, in the Conference Room of the Police Headquarters
Building, at 1410 N. Lynhurst Drive, Speedway, IN. Those present were Commissioners Edward
F. Breen, Kenneth E. Hull and Phill B. Smith and Chief James E. Campbell, Capt. Jason S.
Dierdorff, and Director of Admin. Sarah E. Edie. Asst. Chief Charles K. Upchurch was absent.
Present in the audience was Mr. Dean Farmer, a Speedway resident.

The minutes of the January 14, 2019, meeting were reviewed and approved as
presented.

There were no petitions from the audience.

An update on the Applicant Process for Merit Officer was given by Dir. Edie. She
reported that forty-seven (47) applicants were present for the written exam held on February
10, 2019. The results have been received and thirty-five (35) of the applicants qualified for
twenty (20) minute oral interviews which are scheduled for March 4, 5, and 6, 2019. Chief
Campbell noted that the Department uses Testing for Public Safety, an outside agency, to
develop the materials and do all the scoring to obtain a fair and professional process. It is
thought several good candidates will be identified from this group.

Chief Campbell reported that the Law Enforcement Sub-Committee, which encompasses
Local, State and Federal law enforcement and some public safety agencies who develop the
Law Enforcement Plan for the IMS events, met on February 5, 2019. A Planning Committee, a
smaller group from this Sub-Committee, will meet on February 28, 2019, to develop more detail
plans such as who is assigned to specific corners and areas, what times, etc. The Public Safety
Committee, which includes not only law enforcement but fire, medical, busses, taxis and
representatives from the neighborhoods, also met on February 5, 2019, to discuss upcoming
events, obtain information, ask questions, etc. Both meetings were well attended.

An update on the PNC Building was given by Chief Campbell. He reported they continue
to meet with Schmitt & Associates who is developing the layout of the building for the various
entities that will be housed at that location. The Police Department group that meets with
them has a very basic plan and, hopefully, will hear something in a week or two as to the
progress being made.

Chief Campbell reported that the Uniform Committee comprised of a positive group of
officers met to discuss uniform options. It was decided to allow officers to wear the short-
sleeved shirt all year at their discretion. Other topics discussed are still under consideration.






